The Bournemouth Hotel School Project:  Press Copy as at April 2006. 
The Bournemouth Hotel School project – a major educational innovation for the hotel industry in the UK was originally conceived in January 1999 by the South West of England Regional Development Agency and Bournemouth University in conjunction with the Bournemouth and Poole College and Bournemouth Borough Council. The idea has been developed through the generous support of the Savoy Educational Trust which made a substantial grant that same year enabling the appointment of a Project Director, full feasibility studies and business planning to take place. 

Philip Sagar, who until the Whitbread takeover of Swallow Hotels in 2000 had been the Operations Director for the South West and responsible for the Bournemouth Highcliff Hotel was approached and appointed Project Director. 
“Having only just started my own consultancy I was excited by the proposal to establish a world-class hotel that could be utilised and supported by Bournemouth University and Bournemouth and Poole College to create a ‘teaching’ Hotel environment to provide the hotel industry with graduates equipped to answer the needs and commercial demands of 21st century hotel operators.” Philip went on “the Hotel School will aspire to provide, not only high quality training for students, but also excellent service for hotel customers. The UK does not possess a world-class teaching hotel school that can rank alongside Cornell and Houston in the USA, Leeurwarden and Hague schools in the Netherlands, the Haaga Institute in Finland, La Rochelle in France and Lausanne and Cesar Ritz in Switzerland. It will be a model of best industry practice.
Bournemouth has not had a purpose-built four-star hotel in the heart of the town for over 34 years. This is primarily because of the scarcity of freehold land in the central prime leisure areas.” 
A site of approximately 0.7 Hectares adjacent to the Bournemouth International Centre (BIC) was acquired through the purchase of the Winterbourne Hotel by the South West Regional Development Agency, together with land in the ownership of Bournemouth Borough Council. The site commands spectacular views over the beach, Poole Bay, the Isle of Wight, the Sandbanks peninsula and Studland.
The hotel will have 225 rooms operating at 4 star levels but aspiring to provide 5 star services.

The academic syllabus and course details for students have been drawn up spanning not only a foundation degree course, uniquely based in the hotel, but also a numbers of associated NVQ’s. Professor Nigel Hemmington, Head of School of Services Management at Bournemouth University explained that, "The Hotel School will provide an opportunity to completely remodel hotel management education to reflect industry practice and industry needs.  The model will be similar to a teaching hospital where real industrial and commercial practice frames the learning experience. Students would not only be able to observe a real life, real-time commercial business, but also to be able to partake in its operation and management in order to test and develop their learning. This philosophy will differentiate the Bournemouth Hotel School from the ‘traditional’ or ‘Swiss’ concept of a Hotel School in that it requires higher levels of professionalism from the students as well as allowing students consistently to interact with real customers and observe and confront real commercial and management situations."
The primary programme that will be offered in the Hotel School will be a Foundation Degree in Hotel Management. The proposed Foundation Degree would be of 18 months duration.  It would be expected that cohort sizes would be of between 15 and 20 students and that there would be two intakes each year. One intake in March and one in September. By the time the programme is running at full capacity, it is envisaged that there would be three cohorts totalling between 45 - 60 students working within the hotel at any one time with a range of different skill sets. It is anticipated that this position would be reached within 20 months of the first cohort commencing their studies.
The project moved a step closer to fruition in July 2005 with the announcement of ‘preferred bidder’ status being granted to Dawnay Day Hotels Ltd part of Dawnay Shore Plc Group. This followed a period of over four months during which the initial expressions of interest and the subsequent formal tenders from developers and operators from within the UK and Europe were reviewed and the preferred bidder chosen from a final short list of three. 

Dawnay Shore plc was established in 2004 to acquire the Paramount Hotel Group. The company operates provincial four and five star hotels in the UK. Currently the group consists of 18 hotels including the Marine Hotel Troon, The Carlton Edinburgh, The Imperial Hotel Torquay and The Imperial Hotel Blackpool.

Charles Prew, Chief Executive of Paramount Group of Hotels, said: “It goes without saying but we are truly delighted to have been selected as the preferred bidder on this project. 

“Within the industry and amongst our guests, we have worked extremely hard to achieve our reputation for outstanding service and to have the opportunity to instil these values in people entering the industry is a challenge we are thrilled to accept. This particular project is highly complementary to Paramount’s existing training strategy – as we’re one of the only groups to already run a Foundation Degree.

“Importantly, this hotel is not a philanthropic adventure, it is a commercial enterprise and I’m wholeheartedly convinced it will be one that delivers for the Group as a whole. Our architect, Derek Elliot, has created a truly iconic building that will ensure Bournemouth continues to be at the heart of the UK’s tourist industry.”

Philip Sagar added, “The unique proposition of this project is based around the development of a successful partnership between an innovative and supportive commercial hotel operator and an equally innovative and flexible set of academics from both Further and Higher education. I am delighted that 7 years of persistent and steady work has got us to the stage we are at today. The plans put forward by Dawnay Day and Paramount Hotels are imaginative and exciting. There should be no doubt in anyone’s mind that this will be a fully commercial enterprise, charging premium rates with students actively involved in delivering the highest standards of quality and service. It has always been acknowledged that the Hotel would not give the impression of a ‘school’ environment to its clientele or its operation be subsidized. It will not be branded as a hotel school, it will on all fronts be a fully functional commercial operation operated by the Paramount Group of Hotels as the Paramount Oceanic Hotel”
The project fits the aims of South West Tourism’s ‘Towards 2015’ strategy to develop a high quality tourism industry that maximizes the benefits it provides to residents, businesses and the environment as well as to visitors. 
Jeremy Pope for the South West RDA added, “I am confident that this novel and innovative approach to teaching and skills development will make a major contribution to the skills base of the hotel industry in the South West of England and will have a national and international impact as well.”
It has been clearly established that conference market demand is for 4 star Hotel accommodation and that Bournemouth needs to increase this level of quality accommodation in both number of rooms and quality of facilities. An estimated 800,000 visitors to the BIC are expected to visit annually, ranging from the Labour, Liberal and Conservative Party annual conferences to highly acclaimed international entertainment events such as Shirley Bassey, Sting, Bryan Adams and Westlife. This project addresses that demand.
Stephen Godsall, Corporate Director from Bournemouth Borough Council commented “This scheme has been designed to create a physical link with the Bournemouth International Centre.   Following on from our £22 million upgrade of the Centre completed Autumn 2005, it will produce the most modern conferencing and hospitality complex in the UK and the South Coast’s biggest economic magnet”. This investment by the Council and the SWRDA will transform the current Bournemouth International Centre's (BIC) conference, exhibition and entertainment business.  By increasing the venue's capacity by fifty per cent and its associated quality, it will strive to take Bournemouth's resident and tourism commitments forward for the next twenty-five years and seek to place it into the top three UK destinations for conferences. 

The new hotel of some 25,600 sq m and with an estimated total project cost including preparatory work to date circa £35miliion is set to be fully-constructed and open complete with the first batch of new recruits, in the Autumn of  2008. The project has received the support and backing of central government with the Minister for Creative Industries and Tourism visiting the project on the 1st March this year.
The Teaching Hotel

“A centre of excellence for the International Hospitality Industry,

developing professional skills through learning in a quality, commercial working environment.”
Note to Editors:

The South West of England Regional Development Agency

The Government sponsored South West RDA, one of nine RDAs nationally, was established in 1999 to drive forward the region's economy and is responsible for providing regional strategic leadership in economic development and for co-coordinating national programmes at regional and local level. The South West RDA embraces Gloucestershire, Swindon and Wiltshire, the former Avon area, Somerset, Bournemouth, Dorset and Poole, Devon, Torbay and Plymouth, Cornwall and the Isles of Scilly.

